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Speaking of darkness

MEC officials said this week that 310 customers have been disconnected in recent weeks for not paying their bills. This amounts to about 10 percent of MEC’s overall customer base, and certainly reflects the September 1 price increase that raised rates again.

But even though these prices are high — the highest ever in Majuro’s history — they still do not cover the basic cost to produce electricity. To do so would require electric prices to rise for private and business customers by another four cents per KW hour, according to Minister Matt Zackhras, who chairs the MEC board. It’s much like the $5 we pay at the hospital, and get $100 (or more) of service from doctors, x-rays, lab tests and medicines. Still, if it gets raised more, fact is, we’ll have a lot more people without power, since we know many are just barely making payments as is.

